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A MEETING OF WHIPPINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL WAS HELD AT WHIPPINGHAM COMMUNITY CENTRE  ON THURSDAY 8th JULY 2021 AT 7.15PM 

MEMBERS PRESENT :- Cllr Kirwood-Slack (Chairman), Cllr Walter, Cllr Taylor and Cllr Thursby-Pelham
A member of the public raised the problem that is being caused by speeding cars and motorbikes and noise from drivers exhausts that is disturbing residents along Alverstone Road. The Council was asked if the Police Commissioner could be approached about it. It appears to be being used by motorcyclists to do time trials. A lot of this is happening on a Saturday and Sunday morning. Cars are also chasing nose to tail along the road.
Councillors agreed to follow up this complaint and to see what could be done to reduce the problem including the police mobile speed unit being asked to assist.

1547/21       APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 


Apologies for absence was received from Cllr Clark. The Council unanimously agreed, that due to present  

circumstances caused through illness; Cllr Clark be given dispensation for being unable to attend Council Meetings.


Apologies was also received from Cllr Price 
1548/21
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


     There were no declarations of interest
1549/21
    TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 10th June 2021


    The minutes of the meeting held on the 10th June 2021 were approved and duly signed.

1550/21       TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORTS.
a. Summary of payments and receipt June 21 and to note the bank  statement. 
RESOLVED:-

         That the summary of payments and receipts were approved and the bank statement was noted.
It was noted that the first quarter of payments to HMRC had been made.
                      b.  To note Payment made so far this month. 
                      No payments have been made so far this month.
1551/21      TO COMMENT ON THE FOLLOWING PLANNING APPLICATION AND ANY THAT ARE RECEIVED PRIOR TO
                      THE COUNCIL MEETING AND TO NOTE DECISIONS MADE.

        None received at this moment in time.
1552/21     WHIPPINGHAM GRANTS 2021 NOTICE TO BE PUBLISHED  
                    The Clerk reported that the Grant Notice has been published on the website together with the guidelines  

                    for applying for a grant. The deadline for grants to be received is the 31st August 2021 for them to be  

                    considered at the September meeting.
1553/21     CLERK TO REPORT CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED AND OTHER RELATED PARISH MATTERS
                     For decision or noting
      a. Mental Health Alliance Survey (Isle of Wight Council Web site)
      The Clerk advised this was a survey on the Isle of Wight Council website and asked the Councillors to 
       spread the word so that as many people as possible fill it in as it will give a clearer view of these problems  

       on the Island and aid service planning.

 b. Government Grant for E Cycles 
                     The Island has received a Government grant of £132,920.00 for the provision of e-cycles loans and 

                     subsidised e-cycle hire across the Isle of Wight.
                     c. Email from Cllr Bacon re comments sent re Climate and Environment strategy Draft Policy.
                     The Clerk reported on an e-mail received from Cllr Bacon thanking them for their views on the Draft 
                      Climate and Environment document and agreeing with all the comments that we as a Council made.
                      d.  Letter received from Natural England re the Coastal Path.
                      This letter was noted.
                       e. Island Draft Plan
                        This is to be issued shortly. It was agreed to get all Councillors a printed copy of it for easier reference.
1554/21       TO RECEIVE A  REPORT FROM CLLR PRICE IW COUNCILLOR
        This item was deferred.
1555/21       TO RECEIVE MATTERS RAISED BY COUNCILLORS



  a. It has been rumoured that Crossfield Development was raising it head again. Clerk to pursue if this was 

                          correct or just a rumour.

                       b.  The change of the name of what was Whippingham Primary School was raised as this school was 
                             designed by Prince Albert and built by Queen Victoria and it was felt adding an addition to the name 

                             of which we now know it as the Priory School means it appears to have gone against the schools  

                             ethos as  published on the schools website which says :-        

                             “although non-denominational, is run with a distinct Christian ethos. It welcomes 
                             children of all faiths and none and has among its pupil body Christian, Jewish, and Muslim 
                             pupils as well as those of other faiths and beliefs.”
                            The Council welcomed Priory School when it moved into its new home in Whippingham and continues     

                            to do so but we are concerned  at the message that is being sent out with the additional name to its 

                            title as it appears to go against the school’s core values which are inclusiveness. 


        The Clerk will pass on the Councils view to the Principle.
 Signed 





  



                              Date 
Whippingham Parish Council supporting
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